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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY MEMORANDUM, 17-13
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Gretchen Marshall, Assistant Director


Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE:  
September 8, 2017
SUBJECT:   Pediatric Abusive Head Trauma (PAHT) Training for Fictive Kin Caregivers 
This protection and permanency memorandum is being issued to notify staff that the pediatric abusive head trauma (PAHT) training, required for fictive kin caregivers, has been uploaded to the cabinet’s YouTube account and added to SOP 4.4 Fictive Kin Evaluation and Placement. 

House Bill 180, which passed during the 2017 legislative session, requires fictive kin caring for children under the age of five (5) years old to take a PAHT training, within the first five (5) days of the child’s placement.  Protection and permanency staff should refer fictive kin to this link:  https://youtu.be/awZQHQUl1wk to view the training and then have the caregiver submit the Pediatric Abusive Head Trauma Certificate of Training Completion to their worker to file in the case record.
If you have any questions regarding this memorandum, please contact: 

Lucie Estill, Child Protection Branch Manager

Lucie.estill@ky.gov 

(502) 564-2136, ext. 3568

KentuckyUnbridledSpirit.com 
                                                                                                                An Equal Opportunity Employer M/F/D


